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Greetings,         April 2013 

Easter was especially nice this year. We spent Easter Saturday at Ant’s Den, enjoying horse 
rides, game drive, dinner and an Easter egg hunt. Easter Sunday after church we went to our 
friend Michael’s house, had another Easter egg hunt and a great Easter lunch. 

 

School restarted on the 9th. It was great to get a break 
from the early morning school drives. Our tutor was 
on break during part of this time, so the children got a 
little more playtime. But we also had our teenagers 
helping in the garden. Winter is coming and we 
needed to get the seeds started for the winter crops. 
This month we have had some of the schools go on 
small strikes, in most cases a work slow down, which 
meant one child didn’t receive her report card and 
another child only got 2/3’s of a report card. Hopefully 
these labor issues will be resolved soon. 

Lucky and Teyani went to the eye doctor this month. The doctor decided Lucky didn’t need 
glasses and hoped he’d out grow his problem. Lucky goes back in 6 months for another 
checkup. Unfortunately they found a lesion in the back of Teyani’s eye. He goes into the 
hospital on 25 May for 3 days. They will do blood tests and a CT scan to find out what it is. 
Paul’s back was out most of the month. After lots of physical therapy and medication he is finally 
starting to feel better. I think it’s been about a year since our last chicken pox outbreak. Now 
that we have 9 new children, we are once again experiencing the chicken pox. So far two have 
it. 

And now we are 16. We only had room for one additional 
child and Kamogelo has come to join us this month. He 
will be 9 years old next month.  He was abandoned with 
only a grandfather who couldn’t take care of him. We are 
happy that we had the room available to give him a 
better life. 

We are busy this month and next month getting 
everything looking nice. We are having our first open 
house at The Fold on 1 June. Some of our 

directors/board members will be here 1 June to help with food and chatting with our visitors. 



 

 

Our future helpers, Adam and Jennifer Hayes are planning on arriving here sometime the end of 
July. They have their big fundraising campaign at their home church on 5 May. We also have 
quite a few international visitors lined up for June and July. If you have extra time in your life, 
especially if you are retired, we can use a lot of skills here. 

We are registered with an organization called Great Non Profits. Last year we had enough 
nominations to get into their “top rated awards” list. They are looking for nominations for 2013 
now. Being on the list gets us greater recognition for foundations who are looking to help 
organizations. If you have ever visited us, prayed for us or supported us, please consider filling 
out their form to get us on the 2013 list by going to this link: 
http://greatnonprofits.org/nonprofitnews/nominate-2013-top-rated-awards/ 

 

Prayer requests:  The children’s health. Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers.  
Adam and Jennifer Hayes; their fundraising.  Open house. 
 
Praises:  Adam and Jennifer Hayes, our future helpers, fundraising going well.  Local interests 
in The Fold continue to increase. Recent hail storm did minimal damage. We had the space to 
be able to help Kamogelo. 

 

God bless,   
Paul and Micky Prince 


